
 

TO GOD BE THE GLORY! 

Wonderful Welcome on Chuuk and Nauru! 

Our trip was schedule in faithful obedience. Little did we know 

what our Heavenly Father was about to do for His glory alone. 

With open arms and the right hand of Christian fellowship Logan 

Memorial Church pastors (left above) on Chuuk accepted us and 

requested us to return in the future to offer bible classes and youth 

outreach services. Several are interested in attending the 

September 2019 Island Pastors Conference.  Please pray the Lord 

will provide the necessary funding. 

After 3 months of waiting for our visa to Nauru, the Lord delayed 

our flight from Brisbane by 11 hours so our visa could be approved. 

Two hours before check-in we had the visa in hand. Special thanks 

to Moses Dame and Myrienne Harris. Once upon Nauru we were 

asked to pour ourselves out to refresh the saints. We conducted 15 

services over a 9-day period from Palm Sunday (right side) 

through Easter Morning. So thankful for the beautiful worship 

(right above) and the generous hearts of Nauru Independent 

Church. Through their generous gift the rental cost of Kokokahi 

YWCA is paid in full. CHRIST IS RISEN INDEED! 

We ask you to prayerfully support Beyond the Reef as we prepare 

for the Northwest Campmeeting with your prayers and finances. 

Mahalo, Dr. Mike Dugal, President 
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